
Dorr Street Interchange Rights of Way  

Bullet Points  

 

 

 This ordinance is necessary to formally dedicate changes to local streets recently 

constructed by ODOT as part of the I-475/Dorr Street Interchange Project in order 

to ensure that public transportation needs for, as well as the safety and well-being of the 

general public within the City of Toledo. 

 

 ODOT is currently constructing a new expressway interchange for I-475 at Dorr Street, 

which will improve the traffic flow, safety and operation of I-475 within the City of Toledo 

and Lucas County.  

 

 As part of this project, ODOT is constructing a new interstate interchange for vehicular 

traffic to enter and exit I-475 at Dorr Street, as well as constructing certain local roadway 

and other public improvements within the City of Toledo.   

 

 The City of Toledo passed Ordinance #227-18, authorizing the mayor to enter into certain 

cooperative agreements with ODOT for this project.  

 

 In order to construct the necessary improvements both for the new interchange and local 

roadways within the City of Toledo at and near the new interchange, ODOT has acquired 

certain rights-of way in the city’s name, since the city currently has and will continue to 

have the duty of ongoing maintenance of the local roadways within the City of Toledo’s 

jurisdictional limits after construction of the improvements is completed.  

 Due to size of the project and the amount of rights-of-way to be acquired, not all of the 

acquisition required for this project was completed at one time.   

 On May 14, 2019, the City of Toledo passed Ordinance 209-19 accepting and dedicating a 

portion of the right-of-way acquired by ODOT on behalf of the City of Toledo for this 

project.   

 This ordinance is to officially accept and dedicate all of the remaining rights-of-way 

acquired by ODOT on behalf of the City of Toledo for this project.   

 


